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Fall has come and gone here in the high 
country of Colorado.  As always, it was 
beautiful but didn’t last long.  As we 
near Thanksgiving, we’re especially  
grateful this year for so many things.  1 
Thess. 5:18 came to mind as we look 
back over the last several months. 
 
As I write this, Annette is in Egypt!  
Another retreat took her there to refresh 
women who need their cups refilled.  
We give thanks that God has given us 
so many opportunities to serve Him and 
others! 

We’re also giving thanks for a 
special celebration we had with 
family.  Annette turned 60 on 
Nov. 8.  We were grateful to cel-
ebrate her with my mom, An-
drew, Kayla, Kate and lots of 
other family.   
 
We are also very thankful be-
cause on the same day we cele-
brated Annette, we celebrated 
something else….. 



Helping people take their next step through relationships and recreation in His Creation! 

Prayer and Praises 
 
 
Praise God for the way He brings pastors 
and missionaries to us for refreshment and 
for providing a safe place for them. 
 
We Praise God for each of you and are 
grateful for how you bless us so we can 
bless others. 
  
Please pray for Annette and Spencer to 
walk humbly and intimately with the Lord 
each day and listen to his voice. 
 
Pray for us to be sensitive to the Holy 
Spirit, have discernment and be safe peo-
ple for the variety of folks that come our 
way as well as the ones we travel to see. 
  
Please pray for my heart to heal com-
pletely and for me to keep running the 
race God has marked out for me. 
 
Please pray for Annette as she travels 
back home and for all the women who 
were at the retreat in Egypt. 
 
Please Pray for Kate as she continues 
working at  Colorado State University 
with CRU.  Also, please pray for Andrew 
and Kayla on their journey as parents. (It’s 
a Boy!) 
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Thank you for your partnership with us and BHM.   

We are also giving thanks for each of 
you.  Thank you for partnering with us.  
We are grateful and could never do all 
that we are doing without you!    

…..I was discharged from the ICU!  Once 
again, we are giving thanks for great medical 
care!  On October 18, after being on a fire call, 
(I have volunteered on the local fire department 
for 17 years) I had another heart attack.  I was 
taken to a hospital about an hour away and had 
another stent placed.   
 
We are still processing this with the Lord, but 
for now, we are giving thanks that He has 
more for me to do!  I am doing quite well and 
hopefully have a few more laps of this race to 
run! 


